Parish of Holy Trinity and Christ Church, Richmond

Safeguarding Policy Promoting a Safer Church

The following policy was agreed at the Parochial Church Council (PCC) meeting held on 17 July 2023:

The Church is called to share the good news of God's salvation through Jesus Christ. The life of its communities and institutions is integral to how this task is addressed. The good news speaks of welcome for all, with a particular regard for those who are most vulnerable, into a community where the value and dignity of every human being is affirmed and those in positions of responsibility and authority are truly trustworthy. Being faithful to our call to share the gospel therefore compels us to take with the utmost seriousness the challenge of preventing abuse from happening and responding well where it has.

As a local church we want to provide a safe and secure environment for everyone, especially children and vulnerable adults. We are committed to establishing and maintaining an environment where children and young people are nurtured and protected, and where people of all ages - and especially those who may be vulnerable for any reason - are encouraged in their journey of faith.

- · In accordance with the Church of England Safeguarding Policy, our church is committed to:
- · promoting a safer environment and culture
- safely recruiting and supporting all those with any responsibility related to children, young people and vulnerable adults within the church
- · responding promptly to every safeguarding concern or allegation
- caring pastorally for victims/survivors of abuse and other affected persons
- · caring pastorally for those who are the subject of concerns or allegations of abuse and other affected persons
- · responding to those who may pose a present risk to others.

The parish will:

· create a safe and caring place for all

Keith Dura

- have a named Parish Safeguarding Officer (PSO) to work with the Incumbent and the PCC to implement policy and procedures
- safely recruit, train and support all those with any responsibility for children, young people and adults to have the confidence and skills to recognise and respond to abuse
- ensure that there is appropriate insurance cover for all activities involving children and adults undertaken in the name of the parish
- display on church premises and on the parish website the details of whom to contact with safeguarding concerns or support needs
- · listen to and take seriously all those who disclose abuse
- take steps to protect children and adults when a safeguarding concern of any kind arises, following House of Bishops' guidance, including immediately notifying the Diocesan Safeguarding Adviser (DSA) and statutory agencies
- · offer support to victims/survivors of abuse regardless of the type of abuse, when or where it occurred
- care for and monitor any member of the church community who may pose a risk to children and adults whilst
 maintaining appropriate confidentiality and the safety of all parties
- ensure that health and safety policy, procedures and risk assessments are in place and that these are reviewed annually
- review the implementation of the Safeguarding Policy, Procedures and Practice at least annually.

During any periods when our usual Services, groups, activities and events are impacted by the Coronavirus pandemic, we will continue to operate according to this Policy, and we have put in place additional policies and procedures that we will adhere to, especially in relation to how online meetings are conducted.

Each person who works within this church community will agree to abide by this policy and the guidelines established by this church.

Vicar (Dan Wells)

Churchwarden (Keith Nurse)

Churchwarden (James Thornton)

Parish Safeguarding Officer (Graham Bamping)

Parish Safeguarding Officer (Anke Marais)

July 2023